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18th International Conservation Forum for Arabia’s
Biodiversity

The th Annual Sharjah International Conservation Forum
for Arabia’s Biodiversity was held at the Breeding Centre for
Endangered Arabian Wildlife in Sharjah, United Arab
Emirates, during – February . The Forum brought to-
gether over  participants from Jordan, Kuwait, Lebanon,
Bahrain, UAE, Saudi Arabia, Oman and Afghanistan, and
also from the UK, South Africa, Italy, Netherlands, USA
and New Zealand. The Sharjah workshops are hosted by
the Environment and Protected Areas Authority of the
Government of Sharjah, under the patronage of H.H.
Sheikh Dr Sultan bin Mohammed al Qasimi, Member of
the Supreme Council and Ruler of Sharjah.

The th meeting had four themes. A species assessment
theme conducted an IUCN Red List assessment of the trees
and aloes of the Arabian region. The protected areas theme
evaluated the management of selected protected areas in the
region. The veterinary theme looked at issues around rumin-
ant parasite examination and treatment, and nutritional re-
quirements for wildlife. The Forum also supported the first
regional planning meeting for conservation of vultures, held
under the auspices of the Convention on Migratory Species.

Working groups conducted a regional Red List assess-
ment for all the endemic trees and aloes of the Arabian

region. In total,  species were assessed, comprising 

aloes (all endemic), and  tree species on the Arabian
Peninsula and a further  tree species endemic to the island
of Socotra. The analysis of changes in protected area man-
agement effectiveness of selected sites between  and
 concluded there had been some improvements. In add-
ition, participants trialled the use of an expanded
Management Effectiveness Tracking Tool currently used
in South Africa, concluding that a modified version of this
could be appropriate for use in the Arabian region.

The veterinary theme’s main focus was nutrition and
endoparasite control of herbivores. An emphasis was placed
on using nutritional software to compile optimal diets for
grazers and for the browsers in captivity. Component ana-
lysis of diets currently being used in the region was identi-
fied as a critical matter that needs to be addressed. The
question of whether or not to drench wildlife for endopar-
asites was discussed at length, and it was agreed it is neces-
sary to look at these endoparasites as symbiotic organisms
that live inside hosts.
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